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Informally informative
 
IS India an information society? 

No, according to the book, 
but it is well on the way to 
becoming one. What is an infor
mation society'! One where the 
information workers exceed the 
number of agriculture workers. 
According 10 this norm, India 
docs not qualify to be called an 
information society now or even 
in t he next few decades. 

Yet there are several million 
urban-educated people in our 
country whose lifestyles are 
similar to those of information 
workers in the Silicon Valley 
(t he famed high-te~h electronics 
centre in northern California. 
US), Tokyo or Cambridge. In
formation workers are indivi
duals whose main responsibili
tics are 10 gather, process or 
distribute information or to pro
duce information technologies 
like computers or telec,ommuni
cations that are used by other 
information workers, 

Our own Silicon Valley is in 
Bangalore where high-tech com
panies are conccntrated (the 
ot her concentration being in 
Pu ne), Bangalore is considered 
t he country's science and tech
nology capital having the highest 
cl'neentration of scientific insti
n; t hns and technical personnel. 
It is also the country's fastest 
gr'.Jwing city. 

It has been India's argument 
th..lt technology information and 
modern mass media should be 
used for the development of its 
people. Unfortunately, this has 
remained unfulfilled mainly due 
to t he lopsided policies followed 
which have not been in conson
ance wit h the declared inten
t ions, Witness the gross back
sterping on the use of the TV for' 
development. 

In{orillation, which could be a 
major tool for social transform<f
tion, could also tread the path of 
TV it care is not taken, The 
explosiun in the recent years of 
the number of market research 
cumpanies which gather data for 
TV ratings and provide audience 
profile to media and advertisers 
is a case in point. Ironically, 
communication research in India 
tod<.ly ~erves commercial inte
re~b much more than develop-
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mentai interests, just as TV ser
ves the urban elite's interests. 

The information revolution 
which can increase the disparties 
and inequalities between the 
'information-rich' and the 
'information-poor' could very 
well usher in a new colonialism 
not merely between different 
countries of the world but also 
within our own country. accent
uating the gap between the rich 
and the poor, the urban and the 
rural. the privileged and the 
under-privileged, since informa
tion control confers monopoly, 
power and privileges. 

This informatIOn hegemony 
could be prevented if informa
tion is used for development, 
tackling rural problems. illitera
cy and so on. Information could 
be the best ally of a sincere 
Government in improving the 
over-all quality of life of the 
entire society. 

India's in{ormalivn rC\'olulion 
takes a peep into the processes uf 
the communication evolution in 
India and traces the relationship 

between information and tech
nl'I')gy and brings out the impli
cai-,ms of the revolution on so
cial and economic development 
of t'1e country. The strong point 
of ti,e book is the series or case 
studies of the individuals, insti
tutions and experiments which 
have in no small mea.~ure con
tributed to the communication 
revolution or rode on its first 
waves to emerge as leaders in 
their respective fields. 

We are thus introduced to 
J ugi Tandon, an overseas Ind ian 
who became a multi-millionaire 
at the age of 47. His wealth was 
entirelv created in a mere twelve 
years 'as he plu nged into the 
manuf<Jcture of magnetic rec
ording devices that are used in 
computer \loppy disc drives and 
developed a process whieh re
duced the time and costs in
volved in manufacturing magne
tic recording equipment for 
computers, 

Gulshan Arora's story is that 
of catching the audio revolution 
in India at the first note. Arora, 

India's undisputed king of audlu 
was in 191\2 a fruit seller. He 
started to produce and mar\.:e 
cassettes and recorded musIc 
Today, he owns four factorie: 
which produce not merely audil 
and video 'casselles but VCR! 
and low-cost black-and-white T\ 

_sci's. Arora's Supercasselles ha! 
a monopoly over the new film 
music in· India. Strangely. the 
audio moghul continues to sell 
fruits. Twice a week. Arora reo 
turns to his Dariagunj fruit stall 
in Delhi to sell fruits. 1n hi! 
Mercedes! 
THE use of information" is 

brilliantly brought. out 
through illustrations. For inst
ance, Killur village in Karnat~a 

changed the perception of· a 
telephone as a necessity rather 
t han a lu;r;ury even in a village. 
The selling up of a telephone 
exchange in the village and gh
ing 74 telephone c,onncctions 
saw an increase of 80 per cent in 
cash deposits at local banks, an 
increase of 20-25 per cent jn 

. local business incomes, easIer 
and more rapid access to doctors 
and faster information and nefs 
nows. : 

Yet another illustration of tqe 
use of modern technology in 
reaching across and breaking 
bureaucratic barriers is th<.lt of 
Self-Employed Women's Ass'o
ciation (SEWA) of Ahmedabad. 
When the municipal corpora
tion of Ahmedabad provided an 
alternative space for the veget
able vendors of Manek Chowk 
who were mostly women. SEWA 
video-taped the meeting held to 
inform the women of the muni
cipality's proposal. The women 
reacted, discussed the suggesl~d 
solutions. Later when the video
tape was shown to the municip<J1 
commissioner, the agitated faces 
of tbe women, their fear of the 
police, their distrust of the mu
nicipality and their sense of so· 
lidarity convinced the e~mmis 
sioner of the problems the 
women would face, He dropped 
the proposal.

The inform<JI, e;lsy-to-read 
style makes the book engaging. 
Its advantage lies in being, like 
its subjects, the first to record 
the dawn of the information age 
in India. It provides a point of 
departure for more research and 
a deeper study of the imp/iul' 
tions of an information revolu· 
tion for our society. • 


